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DAILY REPORT SUMMARY
TO:
Town of Addison





PROJECT:  Vitruvian Park - Addison, TX
16801 Westgrove Drive







Infrastructure Phase 1D
Addison, TX  75001-5190




PROJECT NO.: 99526 – 5

TECHNICIAN: Wade Geistweidt




REPORT DATE:       
WEATHER: Cloudy with strong South wind



REPOR
T NO.:        


TIME ARRIVED:  7:30 AM





TEST DATE:  3-16-11
TIME DEPARTED:  8:00 PM

PROGRESS REPORT:


COPIES TO:
Clay Barnett






KLEINFELDER


DRAFT
	Wade Geistweidt and David Hernandez with Kleinfelder continued observation of the Vitruvian Park Phase 1D project for the Town of Addison.  Austin Bridge and Roads crews are foreman by Arturo Gonzales, George, Juan Salazar and Derek Dodson.  Austin also had Todd Henson, Andrew Harper, and several other company representatives.  These crews consist of 25 people, 7 pieces of equipment, and numerous hand and power tools.  Austin’s first crew worked to set both the steel arches for the Ponte Bridge today.  When Austin began lifting the right arch it shifted and weight to the steel plate where the arch mounts to the arch imbed.  The southern portion of this arch was bent between 6 and 8 inches to the inside of the arch.  Austin and their subcontractor Erwin Iron works spent about 3 hours working to straighten this arch out.  Austin installed several pieces of bracing for this arch and lifting was resumed.  This arch was set in place and secured with guy wires by 3:30 PM.  Austin then began making preparations to set the left arch into place.  Austin also installed the same bracing on this arch as the first one.  This arch also had some issues setting into place.  With about 3 to 4 inches left in setting the arch fully into place it became bound.  Austin worked to free it but the arch would not move.  Austin finally decided to use their 330 CAT excavator to apply downward force on the top of the arch. Austin’s second crew continued to setting forms, and reinforcing steel in place for the deck placement of the Bella Lane Bridge.  Austin was unable to find the calibration papers for their torque wrench last night so they had it recalibrated today.  Austin second and third crew worked on applying the required torque to the bolts on the pedestrian bridge.  This crew tested about 20 more bolts before they bent the torque wrench.  Austin was able to find another torque wrench and complete the testing of these bolts.  Austin’s welding subcontractor Erwin Iron Works helped to set the arches in place and repair the arches as needed.  








The results shown on this report are for the exclusive use of the client for whom they were obtained and apply only to the samples tested and/or inspected.  They are not intended to be indicative of the qualities of apparently identical products.  The use of our name must receive prior written approval.  Reports must be reproduced in their entirety.


